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Commodore’s Report:

John Graves

A huge thanks to Deb Blackmore for taking over the lead on the
Scope this month. Please bear with her as she transitions to new
software and links it to Sheila Jones’s great photos.

Also, thanks to the Nominating Committee headed by Steve
Holmstrom for proposing an excellent slate of new club officers for
next year. The complete list of volunteers is in this month’s Scope.
The nominations will be presented and additional nominations
accepted at the September general meeting on September 5.

We received 53 completed membership surveys. Thanks to everyone
who participated for the thoughtful assessment and helpful
comments There were many excellent comments and suggestions
written in that the Flag and the Board will review in detail. The full
results of the survey will be made available to the membership soon,
along with a plan to use the survey results to improve our club.

Nominating Committee

The nominating committee unanimously nominates the following
persons for positions in the 2009 year:

Commodore: Petra Gilmore

Vice Commodore: Byron Jacobs

Rear Commodore: Joseph Curtis

Staff Commodore: John Graves
Secretary: Sherry Wharburton
Treasurer: Marc Cohen

David Pirrone
John Draeger, Bob Eustace,
Robin Weber

Port Captain:
Directors:

Additional nominations will be accepted during the General
Meeting on September 5®.

Steve Holmstrom, Nominating Committee Chairperson

September OD Assignments

9/6 Terry Burley (408) 310-9648
9/7 Bruce Cleveland (650) 572-1037

9/13  Joseph Curtis (650) 344-9160
9/14 Carol Farnsworth (650) 270-1349
9/20 Robert Foehn (650) 637-9166
9/21 Vince Francis (650) 931-4182
9/27 Fred Ganjei (650) 369-9609
9/30 Mike Garl (650) 368-7755

Vice Commodore’s Report:

Petra Gilmore

We have a Drop-in-Dinner every Friday night this month, but just
to make it exciting, one of the dinners will be at Coyote Point Yacht
Club! September 12, SYC will be joining CPYC for a joint dinner.
Lets get together, carpool up and have a fun time with out boating
neighbors.

Then at the September 26" Drop-in-Dinner, Sheila Jones and
her friend, Nate Donovan, will be sharing their Pacific Cup and
Yellowstone pictures. You all know how great Sheila is with the
shutter. A not-to-miss evening.

There will be no Wednesday lunches during September as the Lunch
Bunch are on vacation. The lunches will resume on October 1*. The
lunches are held on the 1% and 3" Wednesdays of each month. Mark
your calendars and come savor lunch and conversation at the club.

Speaking of calendars, do you want to be in the know about next
year’s plans? Do you want some say n when we hold certain events?
Or do you just want to come and join your friends for a fun time?
For all of these and more, come to our Calendar Planning Parties
in October. The Racing Calendar Planning is on October 2™, the
Cruising Calendar is on October 3" and the General Calendar
Planning (where it all comes together) is on October 14*. All three
will be held at 19:30.

Our club steward, Ryan, has decided to move back home to South
Carolina to live nearer to her family. We will miss her fabulous
Drop-in-Dinners. She will be with us for two more months. Please
join me in thanking her for a job well done and a safe trip home.

We will be advertising for a new steward soon. Please contact me if
you know of someone interested in the position.

See you at the club!

Submissions to The Scope should be forwarded to
SequoiaScope@yahoo.com.

Check on club activities at www.SequoiaYC.org.

Cover photo by Nate Donovan.




Rear Commodore’s Report

Byron Jacobs

Our Summer Series racing has finally come to a close with
Primordial Sloop (Kleinberg), Yellow Brick Road (Draeger) and Made
Easy (Peterson) finishing 1, 2 and 3 in the series for the spinnaker
division and Linda Carol (Collier), Mirth (Gilmore) and lowa
(Dalton) taking the top three places in the non-spinnaker division.
Congratulations to these fine competitors!

In the Single Handed Series, race #2 was rescheduled for August
16" and will have been run by the time this Scope is published.
Prior to Rescheduled #2, Sweet Pea and Bad Puddy Cat were tied
for first place. However it doesnt appear that Bad Puddy Cat will
be doing any more racing any time soon due to a considerably
shortened mast — Sorry Charlie!

Upcoming races include the Barth Up on September 13-14 wherein
we take on Coyote Point Yacht Club to see who gets to keep that
beautiful picture hanging in our bar. There will be a dinner Friday,
9/12 at CPYC and we will host a Western BBQ dinner on Saturday,
9/13. If you can’t race, come on out to these great dinners anyway.

SYC is hosing a SBYRA races on October 11. October 18
will be the final single-handed race of the season and is also the
Commodore’s Race. On October 25" and 26™ we have a fun

weekend of South Bay Championships racing on the calendar.

I thought that you might be interested inhearing that the Clean
boating Act passed Congress and was signed into law on July 29,
2008. The purpose of this bill is to establish measures that ensure
the protection of water quality while minimizing any burdens for
recreational boaters. the end result is that we will not have to get a
special permit when we wash our boats after a race. It could have
gone the other way if this act had not been passed.

And one last note...mark your calendars and be sure to join us in
October for our annual Racing Fleet (10/2) and Cruising Fleet
(10/3) Planning Meetings. This is the one time each year to provide
your ideas, comments, and complaints and times to help make 2009

another fantastic year for Sequoia Yacht Club.

A Look to the Past

Peter Nardini

This month Fleming Blucher, Commodore ’60, gave me some news
articles from the Redwood City Tribune that he had saved. Bob
Hoffman has been collecting information regarding the Club for a
great many years and he passed along a storage box full of stuff. I'm
gong to look through the items and pass bits and pieces onto you
the in the coming months. I hope you find it interesting for it is
part of our Club’s heritage and tradition.

In the old picture of the marina (there is one in our office), there

is a two-story structure that was built by the city for the Redwood
City Yacht club. It cost $2,849 and the club would rent it for $25
per month. They would hire a watchman. Besides building the
marina, the city planned to have a salt-water swimming pool on the
municipal acres. The Depression years of 31 and "32 dealt the first
blow the Redwood City’s grand plan for their yacht harbor. The
hard times cause the yacht club to consolidate with the Sportsmen’s
Association and for a while kept their activities alive. When the
yacht club finally became inactive and disbanded, the city used the
building for their harbormaster. When Sequoia YC organized in
1939, they were permitted to rent the upper story undil they built
our clubhouse.

We have been interested in the organizers of the Redwood City YC,
which was established in the late 1920’. A news article in the RWC
Tribune states that the members included: George Kneese, County
Engineer; Councilman Hildebrant; Terry Cumberson of Redwood
City; William Downy of Atherton; and William Hanscom of San
Carlos. All were boat owners and sailing loves.

Did you know that the water in front of the club house was called
Boundary Slough and once connected with Westpoint Slough?

Thank you, Fleming and Bob, for all the valuable information you
saved and have passed on to us.



Social

Jeanne Jacobs

Please save the date for our annual Installation and Awards dinner:

Saturday, November 8th
Cocktails at 18:00
Dinner & Awards at 19:00

Meanwhile, we have some excellent parties coming up and I hope
you'll join in.

Western BBQ Dinner

Hosted by Larry “Hoss” Mayne and
Robin “Miss Kitty” Mayne

Saturday, September 13th
at the Sequoia Barn
Dinner at 18:30
Price: $15

Pull on your boots, saddle up anc come on down for some grub and
fun along with our friends to the north (CPYC). We'll be cookin’ up
ribs, chicken, beans and lots of fixin’s. There’ll be some tunes on teh
radio...you can do the two step or jest tell some stories around the
campfire. See y’all there.

Give Something Back Fundraiser
Wednesday, September 10th

Hosted by “Wildmen” Ted Hannig
and John Farnsworth

Menu: Wild game of all sorts
Dinner after the Beer can racing at 19:30
Price: $15

This is a beer can with a special twist. Matching funds of up to
$10,000 are pledged. Enter a boat or sponsor one. The boat that
raises the most money wins an annual perpetual trophy. For every
dollar raised for PYSF that night, a dollar (up to $10K) will be given
to Sea Scouts. Giving something back to local youth is part of what
makes SYC a special place!

Contact Ted Hannig for more details.

Reports

Good of the Order:
LuAnne Graves

Helen and Don Ritchey will be celebrating their 50" wedding
anniversary August 21* by taking a 10 day cruise through Alaska.
Don writes that he and Helen “will be having dinner at the Taku
Glacier Lodge, which is thirty miles out in the country from Juneau.
We will fly over five massive glaciers and land on the Taku River.
After a gourmet dinner of wild salmon and game, we will fly back
following the river and re-board the ship for the rest of the trip.”
Sounds like a wonderful time, and congratulations.

John and Linda Mattis’ son, James, won the S Cycling
Championship in Irvine, CA. There was a field of 131 riders and
James finished ahead of an Olympian from the 1984 games who
came in 3". James wife, Kathryn, won the women’s race two years

ago. Could these two be future Olympians? Congratulations to
both.

Sequoia Reads

We're pleased to announce a very special discussion of Dawn Riley’s
“Taking the Helm” with the author herself on Friday, September
12. We will offer heavy hors d’oeuvres and desserts for $5 at 18:30.
Dawn will join us after 20:00 after big boat racing.

For our next book we will tackle “Windy Thoughts” by Joyce
Green. The unique twist to this tale of circumnavigation is that it is
from the 1** Mate’s point of view!




Reports

Pacific Cup Report

Sixty boats sailed the PacCup 2008, the “Fun Race” from San
Francisco to Kanehoe, Hawaii. SYC member, Ken Olcott sailed
Recidivist, a Schumacher 39, to second in his division and 10®
overall. Ron Brown, who crewed on J World (J/120), came in sixth
in their division and 35™ overall. On the more luxurious yacht
Oceannaire, a Tayana 47, Charlie Watt, Darren Dooud, and Phil
MacFarlane sailed to a sixth in their division and a 44" overall.
Beer can friends, JP Sirey and Stephane Plihon, in Le Flying Fish, a
Moore 24, were fourth in their division and 31* overall.

Junior Sailing Report

Summer is flying by or should I say sailing by. Our youth sailors have
made their marks across the land and waters. After winning almost
everything they participated in this winter, the summer came and
they went a traveling.

Mike Deady, Mike Rivilin, Ian Sims, Ashley Simpson and Chris
Trezzo went to Oregon to compete in the 29er Nationals held at
The Gorge. They no sooner came back when Kyle Larsin, Markus

Suorsa and Logan Lee loaded their Optis and went straight back to
The Gorge for the Opti PCCs.

Brian Malouf and Mike Lazzaro competed in the Laser North
Americans on San Francisco Bay. Mike Lazzaro has been busy
tuning his 505 and hopes to get one race in before heading off to
college. Matt Van Rensallear with crew competed in the Youth
Championships in the 29er division. Chris Humphreys spent two
hard days of sailing at the Sequoia Smythe qualifiers. When the
spray settled, he won the regatta and was one of the top 20 youth
competitors in the country. This qualified him to head east and
compete against 19 top youth sailors. No report yet.

Keely Haverstock and Kaitlyn Baab were accepted to the Leiter Cup
(Laser Radials) women’s clinic and regatta in Chicago. Keely came
from the West and Kaitlyn the East. They met in Chicago to sail
and compete. How cool is that?! For results, go to

www.ussailing.org.

Chloe Lepert spent some of her summer in France, Alex Katsis was
in Greece. Alum Andrew Mead spent some of the summer kite
boarding but then had to come back to teach Opti classes for us.
Ami Simpson spent the spring on a tall ship in the Caribbean. Now
she is back spending time in Hawaii sailing.

PYSF sailor Will Larsen brought his crew over to get tuned up

for the Koch Cup also placing in the top 3 at the Bays #3. In the
interim, he went to Nicaragua to build homes for the homeless
there. Jan Simms will be sailing in Buzzards Bay in Cork and also in
Florida this summer.

Reports

These sailors are representing Sequoia and themselves in the best of
sailing tradition. I get only great reports. Many of our best sailors
will be heading off to college this term, including:

Chris Humphreys — UC Irvine
Chris Hung — UC Irvine
Tim Marymee — UC San Diego
Mark Lazzaro — UC Merced
Mike Lazzaro — UC Davis
Hillary Walker — U of Denver

SAIL FUN, SAIL FAST.

2008 Delta Cruise Report

Congratulations to all involved for making a very successful

Delta Cruise this year. The following people gave generously and
unselfishly to its success: Byron and Jeanne Jacobs, Petra and Rick
Gilmore, Larry Mayne, Lee Ritchey, Stephan Wend], the decorators,
the cooks with a very special BBQ and potlucks, and all those who
risked their lives during the humongous Delta Dink water battle.
You know you have been in a grand Dink water battle your dink
fills with water and the gas tank threatens to float out of the boat.
Way to go, Water Warriors!

Special kudos to Byron and Jeanne Jacobs who master-minded and
ran the fun event and to Petra for scheduling Benicia stops. What

fun. Can’t want ‘till next year!

Ron Stingley, Cruising Fleet Captain



For Nauti Girls & Buoys

Dear Nauti Girls,

1 try to stay “in the moment” while sailing and not worry about things.
But [ recently witnessed a member of our crew slip overboard and I
can’t put it out of my mind. Can you suggest a way to relieve my fretful
disposition?

Dear Fretful,

Worry no more. It’s refresher training that you need. It’s something
that all active boaters should participate in on a regular basis. The
August edition of Latitude 38 had a great article about a special
“couples” Crew Over Board (COB) program designed and taught
by Captain Mary SwiftSwan of Afterguard Sailing Academy in
Alameda. We've nabbed some of her precicous time to come train
us. More details below.

Mindfully yours, NG

Crew Over Board (COB) Training
Redwood City Marina,
September 19" and 20th

Captain SwiftSwan has agreed to conduct a special session in the
South Bay in our own Redwood City Marina on September 19 and
20. For $50 per person (proceeds go to the Afterguard Youth Sailing
Program), there will be a 90 minute “chalk talk” on Friday, 9/19
after the D-i-D, covering safety equipment, methods and hoisting
techniques for a variety of boat designs and sea conditions.

Saturday, 9/20, participants on all boats will have an 8:30 start for
1.5 hours of practice in the turning basin. By 11:00 the group will
move to more open waters to work with real divers as “victims” to
conduct actual rescues. Each participant will have a turn and will be
observed against a checklist. After the on-the-water time, the large
group will reconvene with the divers for a debriefing session at the
clubhouse.

Enrollment is limited to 20-25 participants.

Please contact Deb Blackmore for registration details.

On-the- Water

Power Fleet Cruise-Out
Come By Land or By Sea
September 20

The Power Fleet invites you for a Pot Luck cruise out to Westpoint
Marina on Saturday, September 20 starting at 1 PM. This is your
chance to get your boat out and see the progress at the new marina.

We will be at the long and wide Public Dock with tables and
BBQ’s. Bring hors d’oeuvres to share and something to BBQ if you

want. There are favorable tides for us this weekend.

Cruise notes and directions are posted on the cruise out bulletin

board at the club.

Sheila Jones, Power Fleet Captain

Aquatic Park Cruise Out
October 11-12

Come watch the Blue Angels from the best seat in the house. Once
again will have slips and entertainment in city-front Aquatic Park
for all cruisers in both SYC fleets.

Cruise out notes and signup sheet will be posted on the bulletin

board at the club.

Contact Tom Keegan for more details.




h [/ t0$ ﬁ'Om th e D (4 ltﬂ by Monica Graves Jobn Graves, Petra Gilmore, Joan Stingley,

Joe Turner, Lee Ritchey and Sheila Jones
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LRM

Larry R. Mayne /
yacht & ship broker

Dealer for Wyliecat & Hanse
(650) 948-2204 or cell (650) 888-2324

Email: maynesails@aol.com

Orange Coast Yachts

San Francisco Bay

@ OCEAN ALEXANDER

~ Exclusive Dealer ~

“Whether you are buying or selling it is my
purpose and pleasure to be of service to you!”

N -i(

Rick Peterson
Broker
Cell: 650.722.2782

1070 Marina Village Pkwy #100
Alameda, CA 94501 Tel:510.523.2628

PRECISION CNC MACHINING

SYC Member rick_ocyachts@sbcglobal.net www.OCYachtsSFBay.com
Bob & Beryl Foerster M \
MAGHINE =
55 2 i Applications
BN ]
‘o Dragon’s Lair Estate TE HNOLOGY'"C-

100% Kona Coffee

84-4987 Mamalahoa Hwy
Captain Cook HI 96704
Ph (808) 328-7345 — Fax (808) 328-8972
www.pendragonhawaii.com
GROWN ORGANICALLY

-

Noel Bird, rresident
Noel.Bird@sbcglobal.net
www.mat-machining.com

2556 Seaboard Ave.
San Jose, CA 95131

SYC Member

Tel: (408) 943-1062
Fax: (408) 943-1063

IMMERSION SYSTEMS

forensics - data recovery

Professor Ronald C. Brown

P.O. Box 20363 SYC Member
Castro Valley CA. 94546

650-430-5567

r cbrown@immer sionsystems.com

& World Wide Distributing

Purveyor's of
Fine Wine & Spirits
We specialize in personalized
wine lables for any company or event

.

Please contact member

S Tom Batanides SYC Member
) 650-685-18870office / 650-504-6251cell
www.WorldWide-Distributing.com

Pier 19, The Embarcadero, San Francisco, CA 94111

Bishop Diving ¢
Calvage

P.O. Box 525
Redwood City, CA 94064

(650) 368-1808

Phone: (650) 610-9501
Fax: (650) 610-8970
E-mail: steve@toothvet.info

Steven E. Holmstrom, DVM

Diplomate, American Veterinary Dental College

Animal Dental Clinic
987 Laurel Street

San Carlos, California USA 94070 SYC Member

JAMES AUBREY THOMPSON

ATTORNEY AND COUNSELOR AT LAW

600 ALLERTON STREET, SUITE 200 (650) 365-7333
REDWOOD CITY, CA 94063 FAX (650) 3657735

SYC Member

ADVENTURE Cruise & Travel

Rich Pence

SYC Member owner
1703 Edgewood Rd.

Redwood City, CA 94062

Ph: 650-369-6900

Fax: 650-369-6901

Toll free” 1-877-848-2642
Email: adventurect@msn.com

'POCO LOCO |
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DAVIESAPPLIANCE

DISCOUNT PRICES - BUILDER SALES
OVER 50 YEARS OF SALES & SERVICE

650-366-5728
1580 EL CAMINO
REDWOOD CITY, CALIFORNIA 94061

BELLA BY THE BAY

Our new Family Style menu has only enhanced the
delicious savory dishes you have grown to love!

Open for Business daily!

Monday-Friday 11:30 AM - 9:30 PM
Saturday & Sunday 4:00 PM - 9:30 PM

487 Seaport Court, Redwood City, CA 94063
Phone: (650) 568-0211

RELIABILITY ON THE PENINSULA SINCE 1938
Contractors License No. 53431

REDWOOD

MECHANICAL
Air Conditioning, Heating, Plumbing
650-369-1793

1590 Tacoma Way, Redwood City, CA 94063
Alice Parcell, SYC Member

LEADING EDGE SAILS

Sails - Covers - Repairs

Joe Rushka

1125 N. Amphlett Blvd.

San Mateo, CA 94401
650.347.0795

leadingedge @netwiz.net

24 Hour
Emergency
Service

(650) 299-9126 * 1 (800) 499-0660
FAX (650) 299-9205
CONTR. LIC. #730216

LOCKWORKS UNLIMITED

COMPLETE LOCKSMITH SERVICE

SYC Member
JOHN DORNIK

1406 MAIN STREET
REDWOOD CITY, CA 94063

Petra Gilmore

Mortgage- Acct Exec
Foster City

BankofAmerica ___

=

1010 El Camino Real, STE 360
Menlo Park CA 94025
Phone: 650.853.5848
Fax: 650.475-0629

Cell Phone: 650.796.5591
Email: petra.gilmore@bankofamerica.com

SYC Member

b

MIKE GARL PAINTING

Residential and Commercial
Ca License #645578

2830 Roland Ave. San Carlos, CA 94070
Main 650.367.7118 Fax 650.367.7583

mike@mikegarlpainting.com

Bernard Accristo
BNNJ Real Estate Services

San Francisco Bay Area
Real Estate Broker
Since 2006

Bus: 650-574-6888

Mike Garl Fax: 650-592-1518
SYC Member Email: baccristo@bnnjre.com SYC Member
HANNIG LAW FIRM LLP —
Diving Pelican
» Business
e Cafe

» Employment Law
» Litigation

SYC Member
Ted J. Hannig, JD, MBA

2991 El Camino Real
Redwood City, CA 94061-4003

Phone: 650.482.3040

Fax: 650.482.2820

www.hanniglaw.com

BREAKFAST—LUNCH—WEEKEND BRUNCH
Open 8 am—3 pm Tues-Sun, Closed Mondays
www.divingpelican.com
650 Bair Island Road, # 102, Redwood City, CA 94063
(650) 368-3668 Fax (650) 368-3671
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1 L] 3
3 y SeaCWest Clean uses Collinite products

Tonda West
Owner

Music in the Folk Tradition that touches the Spirit

+Clean, Polish & Wax Gel Coat

+Polish & Protect Stainless Steel

+Clean & Oil Teak Wood Trim

+Clean & UV Protect Vinyl Upholstery
+Polish Windows, Eisenglass & Strataglass
+Monthly Wash Service

+Vinyl Lettering & Graphics

+Dive Service Available

Living Water Band
For any occasion

Bruce-Mark-Perry-Jeff-Mike-Monty-Terry
SYC Member Call Terry: 408-310-9648

(650) 281-9378

Tonda@seacwest.com | www.SeaCWest.com

It's not SeaCWest Clean until the ship's bell shines!

Flagstone, Boulders, Wall Rock,

Decomposed Granite, Decorative Gravel &
Pebbles, Interlocking Pavers, Sand,

‘ﬂR;edi Mix Concrete, Nursery Mix, Potting Mix,
Essential Soil, Mulches, Organic Fertilizers,

Actively Aerated Compost Tea
b SYC Member

LYNGSQ®

GARDEN MATERIALS, INC.

www.lyngsogarden.com
650.364.1730

Delivery Mon-Sat, Dry Goods Rental Trucks, Redi Mix
Concrete Rental Trucks, Pick Up and Direct Shipping -
Mon —5at: 7 to 5, Sun: 8 to 4 19 Seaport Boulevard, Redwood City

PETE'S HARBOR and Waterfront Restaurant

Harbor *Berthing Facilitiese Banauet Facilities, Catering ¢ Restaurant
650-366-0922  #1 Uccelli Boulevard Redwood City, CA. 94063 650-298-9896

y
SPINNAKER
American Sailing Association Training Facility Guaerssast [rood O PisaibSleea 925

. 222 E.4TH AVE., SAN MATEO
. o Y e CTTR « VAC \
LESSONS * CHARTERS + CLUB * VACATIONS 1010 UNIVERSITY DR., MENLO PARK & 342 FIRST ST, LOS ALTOS

SYC Member

451 Seaport Ct. Redwood City, CA 94063 (650) 363-1390 Tremendous Grocery Selection » Wine Tasting Room * Bakery
WWW Spinnake rsail mq com Cooking School ® Viognier Restaurant * Housewares & Bridal Registry
Since 1980 650.685.3700 S.M. 650.324-7700 M.P. 650-948-4425 L.A.

Auto-Boat-Home-Rental-

ﬁé?M RF/MK Clinton S. Ward, Agent

Dolphin Real Estate Insurance i rersonal umbrelia
Each office is independently owned and operated & Motorcycle Insurance
282 Redwood Shores Parkway California State Automobile Association
' e iect: 630-596.5226
i i Irect : 65U-596- 700 El Camino Real #175
M |chsell tHarrls Home Office: 650-361-8538 Menlo Park, CA 94025
eaftor Fax: 650-802-5900 Direct: (650) 289-5610 Fax: (650) 566-9243
E-mail: mharrisrmx@aol.com Clinton_Ward@csaa.com
SYC Member Website: Www_harrishometeamlcom SYC Member California License No. 0175868
EMBE M YERS 2303 Broadway
( P o\ Redwood City, CA. 94063
r ® 650-364-4030
; Hewelers
O < 36 years
AN GEW .
DEDICATED TO KNOWLEDGE, Fred G. Complete Jewelry and Watch Repair

ETHICS & CONSUMER PROTECTION SYC Member Jewelry Appraisals
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